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Week 11, Term 2, 24 June 2020   

 
 

Kia ora, talofa lava, malo e lelei, 问候, namaste, 인사, 拝啓, mabuhay, 

bem vindo, fakalofa lahi atu, kia orana, kohomada, bula vinaka, huān 
yin, foon ying, marhaba, oso oseyo, olà, bonjour, ia orana, welcome! 
  

Kai ora koutou, 
 
This will be the last newsletter for Term 2.  As we are now in the middle of Week 11 
and have Week 12 looming ahead, it does seem like an exceptionally long term.  I 
hope that you will be able to take a break and spend some time relaxing over the 
holidays with your whanau.  Looking forward to Term 3, we have a busy term ahead 
with a major focus on The Arts.  The Acorns will be focusing on dance and the Oaks 
will be focusing on the Visual Arts.  Please keep a close eye on the calendar for 
upcoming events. 
 
COVID-19 and On-Going Health Precautions 
As we remain in Alert Level 1 and there continue to be cases of COVID-19 arriving in 
the country, it is vital that we keep up our hygiene routines, please remind your 
tamariki about the importance of washing/sanitising hands and sneezing/coughing into 
their elbows. Also, if your child displays any symptoms please keep them home until 
they are symptom free.  If your child does display any symptoms, it is recommended 
that they get tested for COVID-19 as a precautionary measure. 
 
Distance Learning Survey 
Thank you to all those folk who have already completed the distance learning survey.  
So far I have received 17 responses. It would be wonderful if I could get a wide picture 
of how distance learning went for a range of whanau.  Therefore, I am hoping that more 
whanau will complete the survey.  Please visit the link below:  
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=nHptahZfqkifYJZHxRUE7GIfua
NVdylEpYGz5TEv1TxUMlJYQzI2SUpRSVNIWDJJQVZGMjdXWUtXSS4u 
The tamariki have completed a survey at school and the kaiako have also unpacked the 
various aspects of Distance Learning.  This all helps to inform what we take from the 
experience and use to develop our practice further. 
 
 
 
 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=nHptahZfqkifYJZHxRUE7GIfuaNVdylEpYGz5TEv1TxUMlJYQzI2SUpRSVNIWDJJQVZGMjdXWUtXSS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=nHptahZfqkifYJZHxRUE7GIfuaNVdylEpYGz5TEv1TxUMlJYQzI2SUpRSVNIWDJJQVZGMjdXWUtXSS4u
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Parent Group 
RAFFLE RESULTS 
Thank you to all who supported this by selling and/or purchasing tickets.  After the 
interruption of COVID-19, it was great to get this finally drawn yesterday at 4pm, 
Tuesday 23 June.   
The winners are: 
1st Ticket No. 2182: Arelene De Guzman 
2nd Ticket No. 3286: Victoria Mayson 
3rd Ticket No. 6261: Brad Webster 
Bonus Ticket: Tasha Alexander 
Top Sellers – well done : 
Nikita: Rimu 
Maddie: Kauri 
Kayla: Rata 
Caitlin: Karaka 
SILENT AUCTION  
Huge thanks to our very generous local businesses for supporting us with some 
fantastic prizes featuring tuition, restaurant vouchers, hair and beauty and so many 
more! A huge thank you, also, to those folk who bid competitively on the items.  This 
was a great success earning a total of $11,824.  What a fabulous result! 
 
Please pay and collect the item/s you have won from the school office by Friday 
3rd July. Please note credit card payments will incur a 3% surcharge.  

 
The next Parent Group meeting is on Wednesday 1 July at 7.30pm in the Staffroom.  
All are welcome to attend. We will be discussing next term’s Garage Sale.  It would 
be wonderful to have a great turn out to this meeting.  See you there! 

 
SPECIAL OFFER FROM HELL PIZZA FOR ROYAL OAK PRIMARY 
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Learning French 
So far we have had 10 families respond to our offer of learning French at our kura. 
Thank you for your responses. I will gather any more names from this newsletter and 
then make the decision regarding how this may take place, whether it is taught during 
school time, or run as an after school activity. If you would like your tamariki to have 
the opportunity to learn French, please email me at meganc@rops.school.nz 
 
Funky Feet Friday 

Funky Feet Friday 26th June 
 
Dear parents. 
We invite all Royal Oak students and teachers to come to 
school in a Travelwise way on Friday 26th of June and 
wear something funky on their feet. There will be 
Travelwise students handing out golden tickets at the 
gate and a delicious cookie treat for all 
students who dress with Funky Feet.   
Also there is a competition in each class to see 
who has the funkiest feet!!!! 
When: Friday 26th June 
Where: Royal Oak School 
What: Funky Feet Friday 
Why: To promote Active Travel to School 
 
 
Matariki @ ROPS  
Next week our kura is celebrating Matariki on Wednesday 1 July.  The tamariki are 
encouraged to come to school dressed in red, white and black and to get involved in 
the activities on offer – please check out the video below. 
https://youtu.be/MBTUi9CCMH4 
 
Parking On or Across the Manukau Road Gate Driveway 
We have had a number of occasions recently where folk are dropping off or parking 
in/across the Manukau Road driveway.  This is an access way for the teachers or service 
providers.  It must be kept clear at all times please.  Parking or stopping in this area is 
dangerous and problematic.  We would greatly appreciate it if you could drop off your 
tamariki safely elsewhere and encourage them to walk from the drop off spot. 
 
Arrival at School 
I have been at the front office at 9am on a number of occasions over the past couple 
of weeks.  It is very concerning to see the number of tamariki who are arriving late to 
school.  One day alone there were 30 tamariki on the late arrivals list.  This is the 
equivalent of one teacher’s class. Please ensure that, if at all possible, your child 
arrives on time to school.  Late arrivals impact not only on the child who is late, but 
also the rest of the class and the teachers. Thank you for your support with this. 

 

 

mailto:meganc@rops.school.nz
https://youtu.be/MBTUi9CCMH4
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Why We Teach: 
 
Wonderful Artwork from Kohekohe Room 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Puriri’s fabulous Yayoi Kusama art installation  
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Royal Oak Primary School App 

Sign up to the Royal Oak Primary App to easily view notifications, newsletters and the 
school calendar from your phone. 

 
 
 
 
What’s coming up? 
Please do understand that our calendar is currently rather bare.  This is due to the 
restrictions that we have been under.  As we move into Term 3 in Alert Level 1, our 
calendar will fill up – please watch this space carefully.  
 

 
Week 11  

  
22  
Y0 Enrolments   
  

23  24  25  
  
BOT meeting 7.00pm  

26  
  
Funky Feet Friday  

  

Week 12  
  

  

  

29  

 

30  

 

1  

MATARIKI 
CELEBRATION Day  
  
2nd hand Uniform sale 8:30 – 
9:00am  
  
Parent Group 7.30pm  

2  
  
  
  

3  
  
  
  
  

Term 3 
 
Week 1  
  
Whanau 
Launch 
week  
  
  

20  
Y0 Enrolments   
 

21  
  
  
  
  

22  
 Powhiri 10.30am  
  
  
  
  
  

23  
ROI to talk to Year 6 
1.45pm (hall)  

24  
9:15am School 
Assembly  
Whanau leaders  
Whanau Relaunch day  
Mufti of 
whanau colours  
  

Week 2   
  
  

27  
  
  

28  
3 way/Student Led 
conferences 3.15 to 
8.00pm  

29  
  

30  
3 way/ Student Led 
conferences   
3.15 to 8.00pm  
  
  

31  
  
  
  

Week 3  
August  
Cook 
Island 
Language 
Week  

3  
Y0 Enrolments  
  

4  
  

5  
  
2nd hand Uniform sale 8:30 
– 9:00am  
  
Parent Group 7.30pm  

6  
  
  

7  
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Week 4  
  

10  
   
  
  

11  
Trees for Survival 
Planting day Year 6 
Eco   

12   
  
  

13  
Remuera Zone 

Gymnastics 

14  
  
 

Week 5  
  

17  
Y0 Enrolments  
  
 

18  
  

19   
11.30 Oaks Cross Country 
Practice  
  
  
  

20  
  
  
Trees for Survival Rain 
off day Year 6 Eco 

21  
9.15am school 
assembly Manuka  

Week 6  
  
BOOK 
WEEK  
  
  
  

24  
Visiting Author - James 
Russell  
9.15 Yr1-3  
10.05 Yr4-6  
  
  

25  
10.00 Visiting 
Author -  
Yr4-6 (possibly 
moving to 27th)  
  
Remuera Zone 
Field day  

26  
8.00am Staff Meeting     
PERFORM SHOW  
9.45 Yr 5-6  
11.45 Yr0-4  
  
  
  

27  
Anne Kayes book & 
James Russell signing 
and selling bks  
BOT meeting 7.00pm  

28  
  
  
BOOK PARADE 11.45  
  
  

Week 7  
 

31  
Y0 Enrolments  
EPRO8 Challenge 
begins  
  

1  
  

2  
  
2nd hand Uniform sale 8:30 
– 9:00am  
  
11.30 Oaks Cross Country   
  
  
Parent Group 7.30pm  

3  
  

4  
  
  
  
  

Week 8  
Community 
Arts’ Week  
Acorn’s - 
Dance  
Oak’s - 
visual  
Tongan 
Language 
Week  

7  
  
  
  

8  
  
  
Acorns Evening 
performance  
   

9  
  
Grandparents’ Day  
  
Acorns performance for 
grandparents  
  
  
 

10  
  
  
Acorns Evening 
performance  
  

11  
EPRO 8 TBC Year5/6 8 
Students.  
  
PG Quiz night (Sat)   
  
Sunday 13th Sept  
Term 3 String Recital   
Hall  
2.40 pm arrival for 3pm 
concert  

Week 9   
Te Wiki 
o Te Reo 
Maori  
  

14  
Y0 Enrolments  
  

15  
Zone cross 
Country  

16  
Year 5/6 Speech 
Competition  

17  
Save day- Zone Cross 
country  
 

18  
9.15am School 
Assembly Pohutukawa  

Week 10  
  
  

21  
  
  

22  
  
  
  

23  
  
  
  

24  
  
  
BOT meeting 7.00pm  

25  
EPro8 Challenge Ends  
  
  
  

 
BOT Meeting: 

Our next Board meeting is tomorrow, Thursday 25 June 2020 at 7.00pm. The focus 

for this meeting will be achievement data. You are always most welcome to attend. 
 

Have a happy fortnight. 
 
 

Ngā mihi, 
 
 
 

Megan Clotworthy 
meganc@rops.school.nz 

mailto:meganc@rops.school.nz
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Community Notices 
 
 

Please find below a list of agencies who are providing support for those who may be having 

difficulty providing food for their whanau. Please forward this information to anyone you 

may be aware of that could be having difficulty.  

 

1. Auckland City Mission Foodbank - If you need a food parcel call ACM 09 303 9266 and 

speak to the Crisis Care team. If you are successful, you will then be given a time to collect 

from ACM distribution centre at 15 Auburn Street, off Boston road in Grafton. Everyone must 

take ID with them. 

 

2. Salvation Army food parcels - Contact the Mt Wellington Salvation Army Community 

Ministry 09 379 7615 – or their local Salvation Army Community Ministry (ring 0800 53 00 00 

to find your local ministry). You will be given a time to collect your food parcel. 

 

3. Presbyterian Support Northern - Call 09 309 2054 to arrange a pick up at 8 Madeira Lane, 

Grafton. Strictly no walk-ins and collections are strictly between 11-12am Mon-Fri. 

 

4. St Vincent De Paul in Newton Branch – Call 09 815 6122 or email – 

Auckland@stvinnies.co.nz and they can deliver a food parcel. 

 

5. Nga Whare Waatea Marae - Open Mon-Fri, 10am-2pm. Go to the marae at 31 Calthorp 

Close, Mangere with ID. Wait in car and staff will get to each person one at a time, asking 

relevant questions as needed. 

 

6. Hills Church on Hillsborough Road can be emailed at office@hillschurch.nz Please provide 

details on your needs and they will do their best to provide a food parcel. Hills Church has 

also offered to go shopping for those that cannot leave home due to self-isolation if needed. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOYCE FISHER PRESCHOOL 
 

At our Joyce Fisher Preschool, we provide an enriched learning environment which gives 

children opportunities to explore, experience and develop an enthusiasm for learning. We 

encourage participation, independence, imagination, responsibility, problem solving and 

empathy with a focus on creating a love of learning through social interactions. 
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